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Would you pray with us, for us, for yourself? 
Unless the Lord builds the house, those who build it labor in vain. Unless the Lord 

guards the city, the guard keeps watch in vain. It is in vain that you rise up early and 

go late to rest, eating the bread of anxious toil; for he gives sleep to his beloved. 

 Psalm 127:1-2 
 

One of the things that came out of our recent Session Retreat is that we have all these 

dreams and have made all these plans for Bedford Presbyterianôs future, but we have 

no idea what thoughts God may have for our future!  Weôve been doing a lot of plan-

ning, but very little praying and Iôll be the first to admit that a lot of this is my fault. I am a ñPeterò type of person: 

happier when busy doing something, anything, rather than sitting around thinking (praying?) about it, so I have not 

emphasized ñprayerò that much in my teaching.  Yes, I do pray as an individual: a lot of quick prayers, morning 

prayers, gratitude prayers, ñpastor would you lead us inò prayers, but to join in a group seeking Godôs will and pa-

tiently waiting for Godôs response is out of my comfort zone.  I need to learn a new spiritual skill in my life ï pa-

tient group prayer ï and I suspect I am not alone in this.   

 

So, beginning May 6th, please join with me and members of the Session in the choir room for a half-hour of 

prayer every Sunday immediately following our worship service (11:30-12:00). Anybody and everybody is wel-

come to join us for just a few minutes, the whole time or even longer as the Spirit leads us.  What will we pray 

about? 

§ For Godôs felt presence in our worship and other Church activities 

§ For God to give us a corporate vision for those ministries He wants us as a Church to be active in 

§ For God to bring a spiritual hunger into our lives resulting in a revival in our Church, in the larger Bedford com-

munity, and also our country 

§ For God to continue bringing to our church those people who can help us better minister in His name.  

And for anything else that comes to mind during our prayer time together 

 

I am also working with Bill Rutledge to bring some teaching time on prayer in the near future (either by him, me or 

another).  So while the Session is busy making preparations for our Churchôs 175th anniversary and also dreaming of 

ways to promote our future growth and ministries, letôs also spend some time together in prayer, learning to ñwait 

upon the Lord.ò  -- john 
 

Have you not known? Have you not heard?  The Lord is the everlasting God, the Creator of the ends of the 

earth.  He does not faint or grow weary; His understanding is unsearchable. He gives power to the faint, 

and strengthens the powerless.  Even youths will faint and be weary, and the young will fall exhausted; but 

those who wait for the Lord shall renew their strength, they shall mount up with wings like eagles, they 

shall run and not be weary, they shall walk and not faint  (Isaiah 40:27-31). 
 

Do not worry about anything, but in everything by prayer and supplication with thanksgiving let your re-

quests be made known to God  (Philippians 4:6). 
 

Elijah was a human being like us, and he prayed fervently that it might not rain, and for three years and six 

months it did not rain on the earth.  Then he prayed again, and the heaven gave rain and the earth yielded 

its harvest  (James 5:17-18). 
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APRIL CLERKôS CORNER 

 

¶ Your Session and Deacons along with guests Bill Rutledge and Philip 

Parker met for a retreat on Saturday, April 21st.  Bill led us in song and 

prayer.  Philip gave a devotion based on the book ñIn His Steps.ò Paul 

made a presentation on the lifecycle of Churches and their readiness for 

renewal.  John then led us in reviewing and updating our 5-year goals and 

1-year objectives. We concluded the day with our regular monthly busi-

ness meeting. It was and inspiring and productive time. 

¶ What is the path forward for our church?  Leaders know that to hear 

Godôs voice, all our planning must be undergirded with prayer.  So look 

for upcoming opportunities to learn about and to join us in praying for our 

churchôs future. 

¶ How about that!  Our middle school ministry is up and running again.  Students are meeting weekly with 

Lori Stetson and Judy Blair in an educational, art filled, weekly ministry. 

¶ Want to know more about your church and how it functions?  Ask John Salley about the next annual mem-

bership class (membership class is a great way to refresh you church knowledge). 

¶ NEEDED: A few good leaders!  Look for notices from the nominating committee about what positions 

need to be filled.  You can be praying about who God will call to service. 

¶ Bill Rutledge has a new desk. Is he more efficient?   

¶ Lee Richwine planted a weeping cherry tree which was purchased by Diane Fain in memory of her mother 

Dot DeShazo. 

¶ Check mate! It was Mr. Green in the library with a rope and I just passed go!  Interested?  A bi-monthly 

Church game night is in the works for May 18th 

¶ Coming soon:  changes to the bulletin which will include a tear-off feature. 

¶ How do you feel about using worship leaders in the Sunday service?  This is a question that the Session is 

asking. So please share your thoughts with a Session member. 

¶ As part of our 175th celebration, the worship committee is considering purchasing new hymnals. 

¶ Like to eat?  Then youôll be glad to know that another pot luck is scheduled for May 27. 

¶ And save this date on your calendar:  Falling Creek has been reserved for the church picnic on July 27 

from 2 to 7 pm. 

¶ Missing anything?  A clean-up crew will do a thorough cleaning of the kitchen on May 1.  Any stray pots 

and plates not claimed by church members will go into the next garage sale. 

¶ Say cheese!  A new laptop with a front camera was approved for purchase.  This will be used both for Sun-

day Worship and to set up congregational Skype visits with our missionaries! 

¶ Childrenôs Church ends May 20; no summer classes will be offered. 

¶ As part of the 175th anniversary celebration, a revival is planned for August 2019 with the theme New Life 

for Old Bones. 

¶ Something for us to seriously pray about: While the task of revitalizing the church may seem daunting, 

someone reminded us that it is the presence of God that draws people.   

¶ The ñSomething Moreò Bible study is scheduled to return on Wednesdays, 4-6p.m. as a weekly salad/

dessert potluck beginning June 6th.  If anyone has trouble making the time or day, please contact Pastor 

John . 
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Four More Ways to Get More Out of Worship  
By Joan Richwine  

 

 For the last few months we have been looking at ways that may enhance worship for each of 

us individually. These things were summarized in a brief article written by Michael Brown and pub-

lished in Modern Reformation magazine. So far we have looked at these six things:  worship is first 

and foremost about the Lord, we should come to worship expecting to hear from God, we need to 

prepare the day before, we need to get a good nightôs rest the night before, we should read the 

texts ahead of time and we should pray for our pastor.  
 

 Here are four additional things for us to consider. Even as we pray for our pastor and his 

preparation for bringing Godôs Word to us, we should also pray for ourselves and our fellow worship-

ers. For what should we be praying? Here are a few ideas. We should pray for receptive, humble 

hearts. We should be praying that we will be willing to confront our sin and to appreciate anew the 

great salvation we enjoy in Jesus. We should pray that we will be more than hearers of Godôs word 

(James 1:22), rather that we will be joyfully obedient. We should pray that Godôs Word will trans-

form us by the renewing of our minds (Romans 12:2). Now that should sound familiar to all of us 

after the last few months!  
 

 After we have listened to the sermon, one way to help us remember what we have heard is 

by discussing this with family or friends (not that this is a plug for small groups or anything). Ask 

each other, ñWhat was this sermon about? What problems of the heart did the Scripture preached 

expose? How were you convicted of sin? How does a relationship with Jesus address this particular 

area of sin? What did the sermon teach you about how believers in Jesus are supposed to live? Even 

young children can be engaged in this kind of discussion. Talking about the sermon and the Scrip-

tures helps to solidify the teachings in our minds and that contributes to the transformation that we 

should all be seeking. 
 

 The last two things combine rather well. Of course, we need to attend worship for at least 

two reasons. We need to hear Godôs Word and we need to be together. The writer to the Hebrews 

exhorts us to not neglect ñto meet together as is the habit of someò. Rather we should be 

ñencouraging one anotherò (now, I wonder where we have heard that).  Finally we should just show 

up for worship, even if we havenôt fully prepared (read the text, been up too late the night before, 

didnôt pray for the pastor or for ourselves). Come to church anyway. God knows what it is we need 

regardless of what we did or did not do to make ourselves ready to meet with Him. Looking forward 

to worshiping with all of you next Lordôs Day!  
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Presbyterian MENôS Conference 
 

 
Men, mark your calendars now for a wonderful, relaxing and  
inspirational weekend at Camp Massanetta for the  Synod of 

Mid-Atlantic Menôs Conference July 13-15. 
 
 

                                                           The theme for this gathering is  
                      Made in Godôs Image, Genesis 1:26-28. 

Our Keynote speaker will be Dr. Don Hudson, Associate 
                                             Professor of Religious Studies and Chair of the  

Philosophy & Religion Department, King College, Bristol, Tennessee.  
His areas of specialty are the Old Testament and the Book of Judges and he annually leads a team  

of archeology students to Israel.  
 

 

Registration will open soon. We usually have 6-10 men, including Ron Morris and John Salley, attending this 
event.  Approximate cost for two nights, six meals and a single occupancy room is $340.00 (double  
occupancy: $295.00).  The Church has scholarship money available to help defray this cost.  

Bedford Hiking Club to heads to Mattôs Creek Shelter  
on the Appalachian Trail!  
 

Once again it is time to stroll out along creek side looking for 
spring flowers.  We will carpool from the church at 9a.m. 
on May 19 th  for a 4 mile hike from the James River foot 
bridge - the longest bridge on the AT - to Mattôs Creek shelter 
and back. It is a fairly easy walk following Mattôs Creek where 
there are plenty of places to wade in the water (hint, hint) and 
only 200ô of elevation change.  So if you or the pooch gets 
tired, just sit down by or in the creek and wait for us to return 
your way.  This is a very photogenic place, so bring your cam-
era and as always dogs on leash are welcome.  

Something More returns this Summer!  
 
Beginning June 6, and every Tuesday thereafter  
from 5:30-7:30p.m., our Something More Bible Study 
will return for a deeper look into the stories, issues and 
lessons for us found in ñThe Acts of the Apostlesò 
(we will follow along with the Sunday sermons).   
Bring a salad or dessert to share as we break and then break 
bread and Godôs word together  More Please é. 
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Bedford County Nursing Home  

     Betty Abbott -  Room 114  

Elks Home ï 931 Ashland Ave.  

 Anna Latimer, Room B -208  
   Anne Miles, Room D -101  
  Frankie Latimer,  Room H -205  

      Nat Harvey,  Apt F -103    
      Polly Turner, Apt C -101    

      Frank & Tinkie Avery, Apt E -202           

 

Quarry Hill  

 Anne Tiedeman  
 30 Community Dr., #312  

 Camden, ME 04843  
 

Runk & Pratt  
 Frances Childress  

 Liberty Ridge  
 30 Monica Blvd.  
 Room 349  

  Lynchburg, VA  24502  
 

Bentley Commons  
      Pat Clarke  

      Bentley Commons,  
      1604 Graves Mill Rd.  Room 212  

      Lynchburg, VA 24502  

In Our Prayers  
Diddams: Becky Stanley- (friend)  

                Rich (son)  

Dills:  Kathy Harvey- (Liberty High employee)   

Easter: Jan's brother David smith 

Foster: Mickey- (Tomôs sister)      

    Sue & Ron Case- (Ellenôs sister & brother-in-law)   

Goodman: David Abbott-(Bettyôs nephew)  

Gould: Kevin Gould- (Jay & Venusô son)     

Grigg: Charlotte Mays- (co-workers daughter)      

Harris : Jim         

Heinrich: Steven - (grandson)                

             John Primrose-(brother)  

Kibbey: Edwina Byrum- (friend)  

              Joy Byrne-(friend)  

Mauser: Al & Gayle  

             Joyce Reese- (friend)  

             Steven-(sonôs boss)  

             Rosie- (relative)  

             Bob- (friend)  

             Jim- (friend)   

Morris: All first responders and police officers  

             Friend with unknown bleeder  

             Marilyn Bremner- (daughterôs mother-in-law)  

             Margaret 

Richwine: Althouse family 

Salley: John & Joe Solon-(Bettyôs brothers)  

            Jean - (Bettyôs sister)  

Saunders: Brent Lester- (friend of Ronnieôs)  

             Colin Bridges- (grandson- 12yr old)  

             Robert Lane- (friend) 

Saunders: Nelson 

Scheurer: Stephanie Hale- (friend of Sandyôs)  

              Betty Marx- (friend)  

               Ray Craig-(friend)  

               Karen Craig- (friend)  

               Jim Hedrick-(friend)  

Schubert: Gerda & Ed  

Smith: Bill Walker-(Sonyaôs father)  

              Marie- (Sonyaôs mother)  

Stetson: Ronald Fessler-(Loriôs former boss)  

               Sarah Henry- (niece) 

Stevens: Bradley Wright  

              Larry Johnson -(friend)  

               Jackie Landis 

Toney: Karen Hyde- (friend)  

             May Deel-(Alôs sister)  

Watkins: Philip Parker- (dad)  

Webb: Shawnôs father  

Weeks: Mary Lohmeyer-(friend)  

Wilkes: Deborah Shoup- (Maryôs cousin)   

Wilkerson: Ricky Wilkerson-(Danôs cousin)   

                   In Our Prayers  
Abbott: Bob 

Barnes: Robert Dudding- (brother)  

              Faye Kingery (sister) 

Benton: Laurie (daughter)  

Blair :    David & Donna Gibson- (friends) 

             Steve Rush- (friend)  

Boone: Ron Hackman-(neighbor)               

             Jim Hedrick- (friends)                 

             Kay Bailey-(friend)     

Chryssikos: Phillip-(son) 

Cram: Winslowôs-(friends of Sallyôs)   

             Paul Lucero- (friend's nephew)   

              Jim & Judy Harris           

 DeHart: James Barringer - (Dawnôs uncle)  

 DeWitt : Danny Magan- (friend of family)                  

               Jackie Overstreet- (friend)            
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Members in the Military 
 
 

Nick Stetson - Navy  

Lemorre, CA    
 

 Isaiah Brooke - Navy  

California 

Ben Daniel - Army  

Deployed- Iraq  

Joy Byrne - Army  

Deployed- Afghanistan  
   

    Land of the Free,  

   Because  of the Brave  

                     May Birthdays  
 
 Nadia Forté  1 
 Ellen Foster  3 
 Paul VanDyke  4 
 John Smith   4 
 Becky Noell  9 
 Russell Stevens 9 
  Roy Cram  13 
            Richard Creasy          15   
  Tammy DeWitt 18 
  Bob Abbott  21 
  Belvia Tate  22 
  Marlon Creasy  24 
  Elizabeth Arthur 26 
  Venus Gould  28 
  Joy Barefoot             30  

  May  Anniversaries  
 

                   John and Judy Blair- 13 

MISSIONARIES  SUPPORTED BY THIS CHURCH: 
Lee and Gracie Murphree, La Ermita, Honduras 

website: heartofchristhonduras.org 
 

Our Friends in Turkistan   
 bradleydlong1@gmail.com  

Please Help!!  

In working with the 175th   
Anniversary Committee,  
I became very interested in  
D-Day and the part our church 
played during this period.  I'm 
especially interested in finding 
out more about how people congregated at 
our church as the telegrams about loved ones 
came in to Greens Drug  Store. If you person-
ally have memories of this or maybe have 
heard your parents or grandparents speak of 
it, I would love to interview you and hear your 
recollections. Please contact me and help 
add to the celebration of our 175 years in the 
heart of Bedford.  

Ellen Foster (586-4156 or 425-1325)  

Red, White and Blue Memorial Day  
Potluck !!!!  

 

On May 27th, we will be having a patriotic potluck following the service. 
Please fix your favorite food to share and join us for a great day of  

fellowship!!!  
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                      May 2018 

 Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri  Sat 
  1 

Cubs, 7 pm  

2 
Joyful Noise, 

6:15 pm  

 

Choir, 7pm 

 3 
Small Group,  

2 pm  

Middle  

Schoolers, 4 pm  

Small Group,  

6 pm  

4 
Office closed 

 

5 
 

6 

10 am  Service 

Communion 

Prayer Meeting 

Small Group,  

5:15 pm  

7 
Shepherdsô  

Table 
 

Small Group , 

12 pm  
 

Quilters,6pm 
 
 

8 
Cubs, 7 pm  

9 
 
 

Deacons, 5 pm 
 

Joyful Noise, 

6:15 pm  
 
 

Choir, 7 pm  

10 
Small Group,  

2 pm  

Middle  

Schoolers, 4 pm  
 

Small Group,  

6 pm  

11 
Office closed 

 

 

12 
 

13 
Motherôs Day  

10 am Service 

5 ¢ a Meal  

Prayer Meeting 

Small Group,  

5:15 pm  

 
 

 

 

14 

Small Group , 

12 pm  
 

Quilters, 6 pm 

 
 

 

 
   

 

15 
 

16 
 

Joyful Noise, 

6:15 pm  
 

Choir, 7pm 

 

 

 

17 
Small Group,  

2 pm  
Middle  

Schoolers, 4 pm  
 

Small Group,  

6 pm  

18 
Office closed 

 

Game night,  

4 pm  

19 
Bedford 

Hiking 

Club, 9am  

20 
10 am  Service 

Prayer  Meeting 

Session  

Small Group,  

5:15 pm  

21 
 

Small Group , 

12 pm  

 

Quilters, 6 pm 
 

   

 

22 
 

 

23 

Joyful Noise, 

6:15 pm  
 

Choir, 7 pm  

 

24 
Small Group,  

2 pm  

Middle  

Schoolers, 4 pm  
 

Small Group,  

6 pm  

25 
Office Closed  

 

26 
Grigg 

Wedding  

27 

10 am  Service 

Prayer  Meeting  

Potluck  
 

Small Group, 

5:15 pm  
 
 

28 
Memorial Day  

Office closed  

29 
 

30 
Joyful Noise, 

6:15 pm  

 

Choir, 7 pm  

 

31 
Small Group,  

2 pm  

Middle  

Schoolers, 4 pm  
 

Small Group,  

6 pm  

 
  

 

 

112 Center Street 
Monday- Scouts 6:30 pm ,  Tuesday- Narcotics Anonymous , 12 pm, Wednesday- Narcotics Anonymous , 8 pm  

  First Fridays: Liberty Gate , Sundays: Narcotics Anonymous 6 pm  
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May  2018   News le t t e r   

BCM is always in needé. 
Bedford Christian Ministries is always in need of  
non -perishable food items for their pantry. Along with 

household items and necessities, bathroom necessities like 
toothbrushes, toothpaste, towels and such are needed.  

So the next time you go shopping, please remember BCM 
and pick a few things up. You can drop the items in the 

box in the fellowship hallway beside the elevators and weôll 

make sure BCM receives it.  

JOIN US FOR MUR-DUR or WHATEVER!  
 

You may have heard rumors that there is a group of church 
members who regularly get together every other month to 
Mur-Dur each other. The rumors are true!  But what we do is 
all in good fun, men against the women, and no one has 
been seriously injured é yet (there has been talk of the men 
wanting to ñget evenò, but that is just their feeble hopes of 
catching up with the ladies who are currently ahead in 
games won). 
 

 
However, there is just one concern dampening our fun, which is the thought that there may be  
others of you out there who would like to be a part of this action.  So here is our invitation for all of 
you  and it doesnôt have to be just to play Mur-Dur (which is a larger version of the table game 
ñSorryò). Please come join us ï adults and children together ï for an all church game 
night on Friday evening, May 18, in the Fellowship Hall.   We will begin after 4:00pm, but 
come when you can and stay as long as you like. There will be games of your choice (indoors or 
outdoors).  We will share a potluck meal around 6p.m. ï whatever you bring ï and after that play 
more games for as long as anyone desires.  
 
This evening is just for family fun and a way to get to know each other better outside of our Sunday 
clothes. It might even be a non -threatening way for you to expose your other friends to the life of 
our church. So, bring your favorite table game and join us.  What? You donôt like to play 
games?  Just come anyway, chat around the sidelines and enjoy the fellowship time!  For more  
information contact the Toneys, Blairs, Richwines, Salleys, Rutledges, Smiths, Margaret Lambert, or 
Bill Mitchell!     Party on, Dudes! 


